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Newsletter 3 (Term 3) – 6 September 2013 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

What a sporting weekend it was for Huanui teams. The highlight would have to be the three Huanui College netball 

teams playing in finals and all three teams coming away with wins. Huanui Silver our top team were in a close contest 

with Whangarei Girls High School which went into overtime.  Our girls came away with  a 1 goal win. My sincere 

thanks to all the coaches, managers and supporters of our four netball teams. Our girls would not be able to take the 

court without your help. Also, last weekend and into the early part of this week, our Under 15 boys basketball team 

were playing in Northern Region tournament in Rotorua. The boys played really well and ended up in 3
rd

 place in A 

division which is a great result against larger opposition from teams as far South as Taupo. (See photo and stats further 

on in Newsletter).  Our mixed tournament Hockey team is playing in a tournament in Ngatea and at time of writing 

won their first three games and topped their pool. The team is in good spirits and playing well. 

 

We are very excited to be starting the process of selection for the first Head Prefects and Prefects of Huanui College in 

2014.  The Year 12 students have been asked to submit application forms for these roles by the end of the month.  This 

is a very important process for our College and we will be choosing students who have continually upheld the Huanui 

College values over their years at our school.  We are looking for leadership skills, drive and initiative.  Due to the fact 

that our Year 12 students have not had the opportunity to have prefect role models we invited Aaron Martin – the 

Kamo High School 2012 Head Boy – to talk to the students about the important tasks of a head prefect.  He summed it 

up beautifully by saying: “ The most important thing I can say is when you get the role stay true to who you are. 

Do not change who you are as a person just because you think that is what is expected of a Head Student.  You 

will be picked on who you are as a person, not what you pretend to be.”  We thank Aaron for his insightful words 

and look forward to receiving high calibre applications from the Year 12’s over the next few weeks.  

 

Option forms will be given out to Year 10 – 12 students early next week and they are due back on last Thursday 26th 

September. There is also a curriculum guide going out with the option form and we will be having an option evening 

next Wednesday at 6pm where course selection and career guidance will be given. I would encourage parents to spend 

some time discussing their child’s subject choices. Students should choose their subjects wisely, not be swayed by 

what friends are taking, or who they think the teacher may be. They should take into account their career plans, what 

their strengths are, what they enjoy and what they are successful at. 

 

Peter Ackers - PRINCIPAL 

 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS: 

Congratulations to...... 

... Louisa GOEDEKE – Gold Medal for Womans Step 4 ) 

... Ruby REED – Silver Medal for Womans Step 4  ) Northland Gymnastics Champs 2013 

... Zoe ESPIE – Silver Medal for Womans Step 5  ) 

... Pippa BENTON – Gold Medal for Womans Step 6   ) 

Zoe and Pippa have been selected to represent Northland in this year’s Nationals Competition in Napier in the next 

school holidays. 

… Brooke SENESCALL has been accepted into the NZ Ukulele Development Squad and will debut in the Auckland 

Town Hall, no less.   

... Isla KOLLER - Pass with Honours Grade one NZMEB Piano exam 

... Samantha McBETH  - Pass with Honours Grade Three NZMEB Piano exam 

... Georgia YOUNG – participated in National Spanish Speech Competitions and won 1
st
 place in Y12’s nationally. 

 

Thank you very much to the parents and caregivers who are parking on the 

road away from the flags outside the school administration office. 



 

ADMINISTRATION:       Phi Wilson 

Summer Uniform:  Term 4 sees a seasonal change in uniform footwear. After the sandal saga last year, it has been 

decided that parents may choose where they purchase their summer footwear from.  A reminder that the footwear must 

be Black Roman Sandals ONLY.   Hannahs Footwear often have sales with buy 1 pair, pay 50% for 2nd pair.  

Perhaps parents can pair up with other parents to help alleviate costs. 

Student Stationery: A pen, a pencil, a calculator are just some of the items students need to have with them every 

school day. Coming to each lesson prepared is a requirement not an expectation. Could parents/caregivers please 

check that their child has the right equipment as this is quite often used as an excuse to not complete work.   

Checkpoint Examinations Dates:  Have been set for 16, 17 and 18 October. 

Cambridge International Exam invoices have been issued.  If you wish to change subjects, there is a penalty 

payment expected by Cambridge.  Thank you to those parents who have paid promptly. 

 

CENTRAL NORTHLAND SCIENCE FAIR REPORT   Fiona BOORER – HOD Science 

On Tuesday 27
th

 August at Forum North , the Central Northland Science Fair awards were again a huge success for 

Huanui College. It was widely agreed that the overall standard and number of entries to the Fair were both higher than 

ever, so it was especially pleasing to the Science Department that Huanui students were well represented in the 

Prizewinning group!  More details of the Fair and the winners will be available on their Facebook page and website. 

 

In Year 7, Hanna Webb and Ruby Reed were both Highly Commended for their exhibits. Ruby Reed went on to 

win the Air/Water study award, for her project about invasive worms on ships, evocatively titled “Is your bottom 

clean”? Luke Ohlson, who worked with Sarah Ackers from Whangarei Heads School on a local community inspired 

project entitled “Asbestos Sandcastles”, was the winner of the Investigation category, and they were also the overall 

Year 7 winners.  They were Highly Commended for the Health and Wellness award as well.  

 

In Year 8, Shaun Prinsloo and Brandon Ahlers were Highly Commended for their exhibits, and Brandon was also 

Highly Commended for the Construction Award. Malcolm Young, with “Le Tour de Whangarei”, where he used his 

brother as a Lab Rat, making him cycle a lot of kilometres, won the Presentation Award, the Junior Outstanding 

Experimental Technique Award, and, most satisfying, the Most Popular Award, which is voted on by all the 

participants themselves.  

 

From Years 9 and 10, Kahurangi Ross-Hoskins was Highly Commended for his Research Project, “What a Waste”, 

looking at food waste. This went on to win the Conservation Award. Lydia Baxter, extending some work she had 

done last year on the introduction of dung beetles, won the Dairy Industry Award for “Dig that Dung”. Aaron 

Greenhalgh, with his innovative arm straightener, won the Health and Wellness Award and the Northland 

Engineering Award with “Straighten Me Up”. 

 

Our final winner was Richard Young from Year 11. Richard’s Technology and Investigation Project on the use of 

solar power to heat a driveway, and using that energy to heat swimming pool water, entitled “Hot Aqua Driveway”, 

started by winning the Senior Technology Award. He went on to win the Senior Presentation Award, the Senior 

Applied Science Award and a Northtec Award for scientific technique. As if that was not enough, he then won the 

Science Fair’s Best Overall Technology Award, completing his excellent run by winning the prize for the Best Overall 

Exhibit of the Science Fair. Richard was also nominated to be Central Northland’s entry for the national “Realise the 

Dream” competition, which is held towards Christmas. Since he already has a guaranteed place at the Otago 

University “Hands on Science” week, held in January, Richard’s summer holiday is likely to be a busy one. 

 

The Science Department are very proud of Richard and all our winners. We would also like to thank all those who 

took part in the Central Northland Science Fair, whether winners there or not, as preparing exhibits and being 

interviewed by all those judges is an awesome feat in itself, and allows things to be seen by the wider community – 

keeping Huanui College “out there”. We also commend all our entrants for our own Huanui College Fair – it was very 

hard to choose our final participants and we are sure we could have taken even more if we’d been allowed to! Start 

thinking of next year – our most successful students are probably already doing so – it could be YOU next year! 

 

Psst.....   There are still some tables left for challenging teams at our 

Quiz night on 13 September.  Tickets available from School Office.  

Change of venue – Onerahi Hotel.  Come on,.... scaredy cats!!! 
 

 



 

 
 

SPORTING NEWS: 

NETBALL OVERVIEW 2013:       Vynka SHORT  

Huanui College has had an exceptional 2013 Netball season.  

Our Senior team – Huanui College Silver - has battled through numerous injuries to win the A Reserve division, in a 

hard fought final against WGHS 10-1.    In 2012 this team was playing in the B 2 division, so has successfully 

climbed up three grades in the space of one year. We have a number of Whangarei Netball Centre representative 

players in this team, but it is a team predominately made up of players from Year 9 to Year 11. Thanks must go to 

Coach Tamara Heremaia and Manager, Graham Kenrick for the part they have played in this season’s successes.  

Our Senior Social team  - Huanui College Blue - has also had a very good 2013 season winning their C1 section by a 

comfortable 5 goals. A number of these girls were new to netball, and under Coach Rose Parker have progressed in 

leaps and bounds. I’m sure a few of them will be pushing for positions in the top team for 2014. Standout 

performances were from Laura Martin in defence and Maddie Parker in the goal circle. 

In intermediate netball, the competitive team - Huanui College White - finished the season strongly winning Section 3 

by a convincing 12 goal margin. This team is a combination of Year 7 and 8 students who have performed strongly 

throughout the season, and under Coach Marie Cadman have gone from strength to strength. Standout players for the 

Huanui College Blue team are Zoe Espie, Asa Morrison and Torere Kapa-Kingi. 

Huanui College Black is the social intermediate team, and had a wonderful season in Section 5. A number of these 

girls had either never played netball before or were only in their second year and under the student coach / manager 

team of Sophie Short and Lauren Kenrick, increased in skill and confidence throughout the season. These girls had a 

lovely team culture, and have been so supportive and kind to each other, it’s not difficult to believe they finished a 

credible 3rd in their division.   Roll on 2014! 

       BASKETBALL – TOURNAMENT, ROTORUA 

 

 

 

Huanui Basketball Team at the Secondary Schools 
Tournament Week - Rotorua. 
Back:  Coach Niasi, James Martinac, Mathew Gordon and 
William Ackers, Evan Hamlet - Manager. 
Front: Matt Miller, Mathew Young, Jimmy Hamlet, 
Duncan Ross and Brad Edwards.   
Stats:   vs St Peters (won 84-41) 
 vs Trident (won 86-54) 
 vs Cambridge (won 61-56) 
 vs Paeroa (won 84-56) 
 vs MAGS (lost 53-64) 
 vs One Tree College (lost 90-91) excruciating!!! 
Finishing a very creditable 3rd in the Tournament. 
Very favourable comments were received from all the 
teams and coaches that played Huanui. 

PHOTOS FROM WEARABLE ARTS EXHIBITION:  MASKS 



 

HOCKEY – NZSS Mixed Tournament – Ngatea 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Full results of this Hockey Tournament will be available, along 

with a report from the Manager in next newsletter.  Photos from 

top clockwise:  Team talk at half time, Adwoa Addo saving a  

goal with her left foot (ball under the boot) and our faithful supporters – Roger Winton, Rob Bull, Jan Bull (who 

incidentally sewed the Huanui College Banner), Michelle Greenhalgh with Nana Greenhalgh disappearing through the 

doorway. 

Examinations and Careers     Vernice Young - Assistant Principal 

Two of our students, Jason Booth and Jackson Brooke recently had the opportunity to attend a Future Trades 

day at Northtec.  They took part in various workshops including Architecture, Health and Safety and 

Electrical Engineering.  The event was held in Northtec’s multi-million dollar future trades campus. It was an 

awesome opportunity to have a first-hand taster of these careers. There will be further opportunities for other 

students in Years 11 & 12 later in the year. 

The internal mock examinations will be held in Week 8. A copy of the exam timetable for Years 9, 10, 11 

and 12 is attached as a separate document to this newsletter.  Kindly note: only Year 10 Mathematics (VH) 

will be writing the mock examination.  Students writing examinations must remember that they have now 

covered all of the work for the year, so these exams reflect the content of the end-of-year examinations.  

Ensure that you have a study timetable so that you can be prepared – study hard, take breaks and prepare 

well.  Parent-teacher interviews will be held in Week 9 so that teachers can discuss your child’s progress as 

indicated by their examination results.  

 



 

Enterprise New Zealand Trust Community Project Competition by Sarah Gover 

Our Huanui College Year 10 Business Studies class is taking part in the Enterprise New Zealand Trust Community 

Competition.  We have divided into groups and our group members are Emma Wickham, Samantha Mcbeth and Sarah 

Gover.  The competition encourages 

participation in community organisations.  We 

decided to see what we could do for the 

Northland Emergency Services Trust (NEST) 

which is a charitable trust established to 

provide a dedicated emergency rescue 

helicopter service for the people of Northland. 

Visiting the NEST site opened up our eyes, as 

a group we realize how much of a positive 

impact they have on our community.  Most 

importantly, we saw how costly it is to run a 

helicopter and how much money they have to 

try and raise every year.  

On the day that we went to visit, the helicopter 

had to take part in training exercises and we 

were flown back to school.  This was very 

exhilarating and caused great excitement at 

Huanui College when we landed on the sports 

field. Having the opportunity to fly in the 

helicopter was, hopefully, a once in a lifetime opportunity. Seeing what they do in our community our group has 

developed a proposal to raise awareness of the organisation by making a Community Supporter’s board which 

recognizes and shows their appreciation to the donors. We aim to go around to other businesses in our community 

asking for donations for NEST and, depending on their donation they could possibly get a wooden helicopter plaque 

which can be hung on the wall of their business, a framed picture taken in front of the helicopter or a sticker of a 

helicopter. These will be given to the donors to show the appreciation of NEST.  We hope that our proposal is 

successful, but whatever the outcome, we are very grateful to NEST for the service that they provide to our 

community. The results for the competition will be announced in late October, hopefully winning a prize to be able to 

fund our project. 

 

Huanui College students, Matthew 

Gordon and James Martinac, are 

members of a group participating in 

the Enterprise New Zealand Trust 

Community Project.  Their aim this 

year is to help the SPCA with a capital 

project to the value of $1000 – this 

money is only received if they win the 

competition.  In order to raise some 

funds they participated in the SPCA 

Cupcake Day by making and selling 

cupcakes and muffins.  The students of 

Huanui enjoyed their morning tea 

while raising funds for the Whangarei 

SPCA.  

 

MUSIC: 

Following on from the promotion of the Ukelele playing students last  newsletter, Mrs Senescall is asking for an 

indication of interest from students who would like to be involved with the NZ Ukulele Festival.  Please email her on 

her Huanui email address or Senescall@xtra.co.nz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Samantha McBeth in NEST helicopter 

mailto:Senescall@xtra.co.nz


 

MATHEMATICS DEPARTMENT     Vicki HAVERKORT – H.O.D. 

Results of the Australian Mathematics Competition 2013 

A Distinction Certificate is awarded to a student who has not received a higher award but is in the top 15% 

(25% for Senior) of their year and region. A Credit Certificate is awarded to a student who has not received 

a higher award but is in the top 50% (60% for Senior) of their year and region.  

Prudence Award : Louis Poot received the Prudence Award. This award is given to the student in each school with 

the highest number of consecutive correct responses starting from question 1. He got all the way to question 20. 

Top Students at Huanui College: 

Year 8    Award   Year 10     Award 
Tomas Ashford   Distinction  Reka Norman    Distinction 

Jakob Webb   Credit   Daniel Davis    Distinction 

Patrick Walker   Credit   Scott Wallace    Distinction  

Nathan Xu   Credit   Lyvia Bowering    Distinction  

       Brady Woolston   Distinction 

Year 9  

Louis Poot   Distinction   Year 11 

Madeline Parker  Distinction   Patrick Winton    Distinction  

Keegan Hagen   Credit   Richard Young    Credit  

Holly Cook   Credit    Luke Cullen    Credit  

Connor Forbes   Credit    Fabio Saparelli    Credit  

Dougie Benton   Credit    Christopher Bull   Credit  

Toby Lengyel   Credit    Zane Rawson    Credit  

Ella Short   Credit  

Zoe Dykzeul   Credit    Year 12 

Louisa Goedeke   Credit    Shintaro Fushida-Hardy   Distinction 

Kezia Purdie   Credit    Michael Zhang    Distinction 

Liam Mortimer   Credit  

Lydia Baxter   Credit  

Ella Harold   Credit  

 

Results of the Eton Press Casio Senior Mathematics Competition 2013 
This is one of the most challenging Senior Mathematics Competitions since it requires students to show detailed, 

logical working to a series of challenging problems.  Congratulations to Shintaro Fushida-Hardy who was awarded 

a Merit. 

 

Results of the Otago University Junior Mathematics Competition 2013 
This, also, is one of the most challenging Mathematics Competitions since it requires students to show detailed, 

logical working to a series of challenging problems set by Otago University.  Congratulations to our students who did 

well! 

Reka Norman  Top 30  Prize Winner 

Daniel Davis  Top 30  Prize Winner 

Summer Campbell Merit 

Keegan Hagen  Merit 

Scott Wallace  Merit 

Duncan Ross  Merit 

 

FINALLY – BEST OF LUCK TO OUR MATHEX TEAMS TONIGHT! 
 

Dear Year 7 and 8 parents,  

Just planning another Huanui Coffee and Chat before the holidays are upon us again.  

 WHEN: Monday 23rd  September  

  WHERE: JOLT CAFE  in Sciadopitys Garden Centre, Ma unu 

   TIME: 10am  

    RSVP: Thursday 19t h September  

Thank you,     Tracy 0211160475 or mnsanders50@hotmail.com 

mailto:mnsanders50@hotmail.com


 

AFTER SCHOOL TUTORIALS AND AFTER SCHOOL PREP: 

A reminder to parents that After School Prep is from 3.30pm to 5.00pm Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday; and 

Tutorials from 3.30pm to 4.30pm.  Students are to register at Reception each day they are using this service.  The 

cost is $10 per week regardless of how many times per week they attend.  

Tutorial Timetable: Tuesday Junior English, Graphics, Art 

Wednesday Maths (Junior and Senior) 

Thursday IGCSE & A Level Maths, Senior English, Art 

Parents must collect their children before, or at, the times stated. 

 

 

IMPORTANT CALENDAR DATES – TERM 3 2013 (Please be aware that some dates may be amended or added 

to, as required.) 

 

September 

6 Mathex Comp at WBHS 

10 NSSSA Indiv Badminton 

11 Options Evening 6-7pm (Yrs 10-12).     Yrs 7–10 Duathlon 

12 Equestrian 

13 Yrs 9 & 10 Boys Basketball, Friends & Family Huanui College Quiz Night 

16 – 19 Exam Week: Years 9, 11 and 12. 

17 Yrs 9 & 10 Girls Basketball 

18 Sausage Sizzle at lunchtime ($2 each.) 

19 Y9 & 10 B’Ball Finals, New Enrolment Testing (4pm – 5pm) 

20 Mufti Day – Gold coin 

25  Parent Teacher Evening Y9, 11 & 12 – 3.00pm to 8.00pm.  School closes at 2.15pm. 

26 Huanui Showcase Assembly 

27 Teacher Only Day 

 

HUANUI COLLEGE CONTACT EMAILS: 

Apart from sending emails to admin@huanuicollege.school.nz, probably the easiest way to contact a staff member is 

by email as listed below: 

Principal:   peter.ackers@hc.school.nz 

Admin/Finance/Enrolments:   phi.wilson@hc.school.nz 

Assistant Principal:  vernice.young@hc.school.nz  

Head of Languages Faculty: viv.smith@hc.school.nz  

Head of Science:  fiona.boorer@hc.school.nz 

Head of Maths:   vicki.haverkort@hc.school.nz 

Head of Junior English:  denise.irwin@hc.school.nz  

Head of Phys Ed:  callum.mather@hc.school.nz 

Head of Commerce:   vernice.young@hc.school.nz 

Year 7/8 Specialist:  sarah.topper@hc.school.nz  

TIC Art    carolyn.evans@hc.school.nz  

TIC Computing:  chris.lewis@hc.school.nz  

TIC Geography/History: steven.gardiner@hc.school.nz  

TIC Graphics:   sharon.cole@hc.school.nz 

TIC Music:   Stefan.seitzer@hc.school.nz  

TIC Spanish   karen.peredo@hc.school.nz   

TIC Technology:  margaret.crichton@hc.school.nz 

TIC Physics:   Avinesh.prakash@hc.school.nz   

Asst Mathematics:  patrick.dodd@hc.school.nz  
Asst Music   cathy.senescall@hc.school.nz 

  
 

 

A reminder to our parents that the Lunch Box Club deliver delicious 

lunches to our school on Mondays. You may access the menu on: 

www.thelunchboxclub.co.nz 

Donõt stay in 

Friday night 13 

September ð join 

us for the  

 

HUANUI 

COLLEGE 

FRIENDS AND 

FAMILY QUIZ 

NIGHT  

 

Rob Harte M.C. 

for the night  
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